
 

 

  
 

Hauraki News 
“Whaka tangata kia kaha” 

 
August 2018   Issue No 90 

 
Official Newsletter of the 6th Battalion (Hauraki) Regimental Association Incorporated 

Compiled & Edited by Des Anderson 
Secretary: Mrs M Kareko, 91 Windsor Road, Tauranga 

Registered with the Charities Services # CC35879 

Website:   6haurakiassoc.org.nz 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/6th-Hauraki-Association/230175227024470 

tauranga.kete.net.nz/ remembering War 

To review Hauraki News prior to 2008 
http://tauranga.kete.net.nz/remembering_war/topics/show/1287 

                                                                    

                                                President’s Report 
 
I wish to thank everyone for assisting the Editor to compile the August edition of the Hauraki 
News. Without your assistance there would be no Hauraki News. The Editor neither seems to be 
at home and when he is, he seems to on Facebook. In particular the 6 Hauraki 2020 ANZAC 
Reunion. I would recommend you also go to that Facebook if you are not already on it. I have 
noticed the Editor has taken photos off that Facebook and placed them in the Newsletter. 
 
I which to thank the Commanding Officer Lt Col Oliver Te Ua for the assistance he has given to 
the 6th Hauraki Association over his term. In particular was the celebration of the 120th Anniversary 
of the 6th Hauraki Regiment. Without the participation of the HQ, 3/6 Battalion RNZIR and the 
Hauraki Company the celebration would have not have been a successful event it was. In 
particular the combined dinner and the Church parade on Sunday. 
 
The Association is in good heart, as shown by the numbers of members who have volunteered to 
be on the Committee and Area Representatives. 
 
 
 
 
 
Kia Kaha               Des Anderson              
  

                            
 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/6th-Hauraki-Association/230175227024470
http://tauranga.kete.net.nz/remembering_war/topics/show/1287


 

 

 
                    Hauraki Regiment 120th Birthday             
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
                 
 
 

The 6th Battalion (Hauraki) Association & the Hauraki Company 3/6 RNZIR celebrated the 120th 
Birthday of the Hauraki Regiment, over the weekend. Starting on Friday 6th July 2018 at the 
Garrison Club. 
 
Eric Kristensen, Committee Member from the 6th Battalion (Hauraki) Regimental Association 
called for a toast to all Hauraki’s that have “passed”. SSgt John Harris CSM, Hauraki Company, 
3/6 RNZIR called for a toast to the Regiment. 
 
The President “shouted “all those present.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

The President read the messages received from;  
 
 
On behalf of the president and members of the Royal Victoria Regiment Association, we would 
like to wish the Hauraki Regiment a very happy 120th Birthday and congratulations on achieving 
this milestone. 
 
Martin. 
Secretary  
RVRA 
 
 
Many thanks again for keeping me up with the news of the Hauraki. By an unlucky coincidence I 
will be at a Judges ‘continuing education’ conference in Wellington at the time of the 120th birthday 
celebration. So, all I can usefully do is to tender my apologies and wish the battalion, members 
past and present and their families, a very happy 120th birthday. Whakatangata Kia Kaha! 
Cheers 
Hon Col Chris McGuire Patron 6th Hauraki Association 
 
 
Don McKenzie past President 3 Auck/North Association 
 
 
John Dick former CO 6th Hauraki Battalion Group 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
The Cutting of the Regimental Cake was a joint occasion with Jill Conder (wife of the late 
Honorary Colonel Maurice Conder) representing 6th Battalion (Hauraki) Association, & SSgt John 
Harris, CSM, Hauraki Company.  
 
 Pizza - free to all participants 
 
 
Continuation of fellowship 
 
 

On Saturday 7th July 2018, we all assembled at the 6th Battalion (Hauraki) Regimental 
Association Museum were many stories were told of individuals experiences within the Hauraki 
Regiment. 
 
The President related his story: during his service with NZSAS in the 1960s, the SAS were 
enemy for the NZ Brigade Group. While planning the infiltration of the TF Battalions who were in 
the Area of Operation (Taupo Forest Area), it was decided not to infiltrate the 6 Hauraki Battalion 
as they were considered to be the most aggressive TF Battalion: due to belief that most of the 
soldiers came from a rural environment. Our Troop of 6 members decided upon the target 
Battalion to be 3 Auck/North as it was considered to be mainly solders from an urban area thus not 
at home in the forest. The infiltration and reconnaissance were conducted at night. Our troop were 
not observed/engaged at any time, and were able to pinpoint the HQ CP and most of the gun 
positions. Thus, the information gained was of great benefit to our Command Centre. I doubt if we 
would have been as successful if it was the Hauraki’s. That was his first time he had any 
experience with the Hauraki Regiment. In 1975 he joined the 6th Hauraki Battalion, Recon Platoon, 
with the then newly commissioned Ted Dean as the Platoon Commander. 
  
The members then moved to the Mount Maunganui RSA There was a UNIMOG & Landrover (NZ 
Historical Military Vehicles) to assist transport for who did not have their own transportation. 
 
Dinner was severed to seventy-two solders, members & partners in the library/back room of the 
RSA, with the two-course buffet meal being collected from the Les Munro Restaurant. 
The after-dinner speech was by the Commanding Officer,3/6 Battalion, RNZIR. Lt Col Oliver Te 
Ua who spoke about his recent experience as the MC for ANZAC Day in Gallipoli this year. 
 

We all moved back to the Hauraki Garrison were celebrations were continued. 
 
 
  
On Sunday 8th July 2018 the Church Parade was held at Holy Trinity Church (holder of the retired 
1972 Hauraki Regimental colours) 
The newly appointed Officer Commanding, Hauraki Company, Captain Barry Samu was given the 
honour of speaking on behalf of the Hauraki Regiment. 
 
 
  
                                    



 

 

                                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Members of 3/6 Bn - Hau Coy, Association members and Cadets of WBOPCU. Commemorating the milestone 

of 120 years from the date we recognize as the forming of the Hauraki’s. 9 July 1898. 



 

 

 

 
 

Members of 3/6 Battalion RNZIR HQ & Hauraki Company 

 

 

 

 

                                                 
 
       A Medal parade was conducted by Lt Col Warren Banks where he presented the NZDFM to 
Doug Ashford. 
 This was followed by presentations to Leslie Hayes & Renee Douglas; by Capt Barry Samu, OC 
Hauraki Company. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

NEW ZEALAND DEFENCE SERVICE MEDAL 
 
The New Zealand Defence Service Medal was instituted by Royal Warrant in April 2011 to 
recognise attested military service since 3 September 1945. 
 
The Royal Warrant for the NZDSM allows for one or more clasps to be awarded with the medal.  
The number of clasps awarded to an individual will be determined by the type(s) of military service 
undertaken by the individual. There are four clasps which can be awarded with the NZDSM: 
REGULAR, TERRITORIAL, C.M.T. and NATIONAL SERVICE. 
 
The New Zealand Defence Force service medal with clasp RF / TF / CMT / NS’s clasps is award 
to:  
 

Ser: Regi: Rank First name: Surname /Corp 

1 H1051406 Pte Leslie Hayes / RNZIR 

2 X1051466 Pte Renee Douglas / RNZIR 

     

     

     

     

 
 
 
 
 
 
The Annual General Meeting of the at 6th Hauraki Regimental Association Museum was followed 
by Luncheon at Garrison Club. “Delightful Cuisine from Local Establishments”  
There were no outstanding issues at the AGM. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 

Hauraki Company at Leadership Training Course in Tauranga 
 

Letters to the Editor 
 

               

 

        

YATES, Paa, NZ 727069, Victor 6 & 6th Battalion (Hauraki) RNZIR 
  

After a short illness, Paa peacefully passed away on July 18th 2018. Paa was laid at 
the homestead, 27 Whittaker Road, Koutu until his funeral service which was held at 
the Rotorua Crematorium Chapel, Sala Street on Saturday July 21st 2018. 

 



 

 

 

 
 

I AM PROUD TO HAVE SERVED IN THE SAME UNIT AS MY FATHER, JOSEPH TEUA NGAHEU 
  

Barry Ngaheu taken from the 6 Hauraki 2020 ANZAC Reunion Website 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

The Royal Regiment of Fusiliers 50th Gala Dinner 
 

A warm and sunny Saturday 07th July saw a number of NZ Army Reserve personnel, now working 
in Europe, attend the Royal Regiment of Fusiliers 50th Anniversary Gala Dinner at HM Tower of 
London, home of the RRF’s Regimental Headquarters. The purpose of the event was to celebrate 
50 years since the formation of the RRF in their present form, despite the fact the Fusiliers can 
trace their origins to 1674. Famous names make up the Fusiliers pedigree such as the Royal 
Northumberland (5th of Foot), Lancashire (XX of Foot) and the Royal Warwickshire (6th of Foot). 
These Fusilier Regiments contributed an impressive 196 Battalions between them during the First 
World War. All regiments were amalgamated in 1968 under the present name and fall within the 
Queen’s Division. Many from EX LONGLOOK will recall the distinctive red and white Hackle, worn 
by all ranks at the top of the cap badge on the beret, which was handed down from the Royal 
Northumberland Fusiliers. The Hackle was awarded in recognition for the defeat of the French at 
the Battle of St Lucia in 1778.  
 
The evening was held within the Moat of the Tower of London and began with canapés and 
champagne being served as the 560 guests awaited the arrival of The Colonel in Chief, Field 
Marshall HRH The Duke of Kent KG and The Colonel of the Regiment, MAJGEN Paul Nanson 
CBE, presently Commandant of the Royal Military Academy, Sandhurst. Proceedings then 
officially kicked off with the Beating Retreat ceremony conducted by the Queen’s Division band 
and Regimental Corps of Drums who put on a magnificent display.  
 
An excellent three course meal was served and was interspersed with some words from MAJGEN 
Nanson who made a point of thanking those in attendance from the New Zealand, Australian and 
Canadian Armies who had affiliations to them. A point was made to keep these relationships 
strong and invitations have been issued to attend exercises and continue this friendship. This point 
was underlined by the number of Australians, New Zealanders, Fijians, Ghanaians, West Indians 
and Canadians presently serving with the RRF in the British Army. Music from the divisional band 
continued and was finished off by a rousing sing-a-long for all to partake in with old regimental 
songs and historical county ballads. Extra gusto was added by the audience for the benefit of the 
musicians as we learned on the evening that the Queen’s Division band was being disbanded, 
along with eight other Regular Force bands, as the British Army continues to try to balance the 
books between growing numbers of operational tours (Kurdistan being added most recently) and 
expenses that can be dropped. A familiar problem across the ABCANZ nations it would seem.  
 
As well as celebrating the Regiment, the event was a tribute to those who have served and are 
presently serving and it was pointed out that the last remaining RRF regular Battalion was not 
present as they were away on a final exercise in Canada prior to their upcoming deployment to 
Afghanistan, of which they have had many. Mention was also made of Drummer Lee Rigby, a 
drummer and machine gunner with the 2nd Battalion RRF, who was mercilessly beheaded outside 
the Royal Artillery Barracks in Woolwich, London in 2013 during a terrorist attack aimed at British 
soldiers.  

The NZ Army is allied to the Fusiliers via the Hauraki Regiment. This affiliation goes back to the 
formation of the Hauraki’s in 1898, as the 2nd Battalion Auckland Rifle Volunteers, with 
Headquarters at Paeroa. Their first CO, Major Thomas Kenny, had previously served with the 23rd 
Royal Welsh Fusiliers where he had acted as Adjutant in operations against Te Kooti in the 
Waikato in 1870.  Likewise, an alliance with the Royal Warwickshire Regiment was formed in 1925 



 

 

as a result of close associations during the 1914-18 war, both Regiments having fought alongside 
each other at Gallipoli in a number of engagements. The Fusiliers continue to cherish this 
affiliation and it is there wish to keep this connection refreshed and strong.  

 

 

From Left – Right: LT Dan Schmid (5/7 BN, RNZIR); LT Tim Haden & MAJ Richard Pinfold (both from 3/6 BN, RNZIR) at the Cavalry 
& Guards Club 

 



 

 

The arrival of Field Marshall HRH The Duke of Kent KG & MAJGEN Paul Nanson CBE at HM Tower of London 

 
 

Beating Retreat ceremony by the Band of the Queen’s Division and the RRF Corps of Drums 

 

 

 

From the 3 Auck/North Association curtesy of Don McKenzie Past President. 

 

 

Includes Alan Coster as a “tanky” and Ron Brown with the Northland cap badge. 
 



 

 

 

 

Officers of the Hauraki Regiment. 
 

 

Top Soldier 2017 

 

I have been lucky to be a part of the Hauraki Regiment for 4 years now. A high point of this time 
has been to honour to receive the top soldier award at the end of last year.  
 

The award has been in and out of service the past few years. It was last received by LCpl Albert 
Craig in 2015. ‘Alby’, now an RF Sapper, is a top soldier and would always give me a run for my 
money during the regular fitness level (RFL) test. He was my section commander during the first 
few years after joining and I learnt a lot from his leadership style. Having been the recipient of the 
same award he previously received made receiving the award extra special. The physical award 
itself was significantly upgraded last year. A previous trophy featuring a full-sized mounted taiaha 
has been repurposed for the award. 
 

Some of the highlights of my time as a Hauraki include competing in the Twin Peaks Battle Tab 
down in Otago. Twin Peaks is a 26km run over 2 mountains and then back again while wearing 
patrol order. Other highlights include the multiple accounts of laughs and comradeship with my 
fellow Hauraki’s both in a tactical and social situation. The comradeship within the unit is a huge 
motivation. While rehearsing at a recent charter parade, in good old army fashion it decided to rain 
as we stood in formation. It was the kind of rain that makes your beret droop onto your face. But 
as it continued to rain and the water soaked through my uniform. I reminded myself of the mates 
beside me going through the exact same thing which made the rain seem not as cold.  
 

Na Mihi 
 

Pte E.L. Bonk  
Tauranga Platoon 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    6 Hauraki Association Museum  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 
  

Hi David. 

Thank you for your reply. 

A little irony that cropped up on the weekend whilst idly surfing the web. 

I don’t know if you are aware that Jeff did his national service with the  1st Armoured Car NZ Scottish regiment. 

According to what I have read, the Scottish Regiment was very strict on its troops being of Scottish descent. 

The family joked that the only Scotch in Jeff was what he had been drinking. He proved later when he did the Family 

Tree. Definitely No scots blood. 

I discovered that our fathers 3rd Auckland Mounted Rifles was re named the 3rd New Zealand Mounted Rifles in 

1921. Then again renamed the Auckland (East Coast) Mounted Rifles which then became the 1st armoured Regiment 

in 1944 (Info from Wikipedia history 3rd Auckland Mounted rifles.) Now I believe the 6 Th Hauraki Regt where the 

Mannequin has found a home. 

Interesting that 34 years after our father had retired Jeff ended up in the modern version of the regiment. 

I wonder if Jeff realised this association. We will never know now but poses some interesting thoughts. I am 

uncertain exactly what years Jeff served but it was the early 1950's. I have his National Service Medal 

 

Thanks again for your reply. 

John Ellingham 

 
 

Hi David 

 

I am John Ellingham   Jeff’s brother living in Australia.  

My sister Nelma phoned me and indicated that you wanted some background on Jeff’s WW1 Uniform. 

Possibly also a bit of a background on our father who retired as a Captain in the Auckland Mounted Rifles. 

Attached is a brief summary of dad’s military history.    

The only changes that have taken place is the gaiters that I mention in my notes. Jeff replaced these with the boots 

that form part of the uniform. These are authentic and were in better condition than the gaiters which in any case 

did not have the boots to match. I now have the gaiters back here in Australia. 

Jeff was pedantic that every item had to be the real ww1 issue.  Over the years I found the Braces which were 

standard issue to both Australian and NZ troops and some leather webbing items and a bayonet. 

I will send you a photo of the badges I took from the uniform in another E Mail 

 I hope this is what you requested. 

 

John Ellingham. 

 
 
 

Hi 

Is this what you think  is wanted. 

If further research is wanted from Dads Military Records, They are available on line the reference is 

 Archives New Zealand 

 NZ defence Force Army General Staff 

Record Title   Nelson Jeffrey  Ellingham 

Archives reference  AABK 7291 W5614 D   2/1028. 

 This short history I compiled was taken from Dads Military File, Family stories, and papers Past NZ. 

In Papers Past NZ is a lot more articles mentioning Dad with his shooting competitions. 



 

 

I have  several photos that I can E Mail copies if wanted. 

 

John. 

 
 
 
 

Hi 

Is this what you think  is wanted. 

If further research is wanted from Dads Military Records, They are available on line the reference is 

 Archives New Zealand 

 NZ defence Force Army General Staff 

Record Title   Nelson Jeffrey  Ellingham 

Archives reference  AABK 7291 W5614 D   2/1028. 

 This short history I compiled was taken from Dads Military File, Family stories, and papers Past NZ. 

In Papers Past NZ is a lot more articles mentioning Dad with his shooting competitions. 

I have  several photos that I can E Mail copies if wanted. 

 

HI 

Is this what you think  is wanted. 

If further research is wanted from Dads Military Records, They are available on line the reference is 

 Archives New Zealand 

 NZ defence Force Army General Staff 

Record Title   Nelson Jeffrey  Ellingham 

Archives reference  AABK 7291 W5614 D   2/1028. 

 This short history I compiled was taken from Dads Military File, Family stories, and papers Past NZ. 

In Papers Past NZ is a lot more articles mentioning Dad with his shooting competitions. 

I have  several photos that I can E Mail copies if wanted. 

 

John.ohn. 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 
COMMITTEE 2018- 2019 

 
 
Patron:                            Judge Chris McGuire 
President:          Des Anderson, tel.  07 571 1951 Home     0274 764 073 Mobile            
                                       des.anderson@actrix.co.nz  
Vice President:               Kenneth Brown 
Secretary & Treasurer:   Marion Kareko, tel.  07-576 0277 Home  
                                         mkareko@hotmail.com 
 
Committee: 
                                        Bob Mankelow                       Mike Purcell 
                                        Kevin Hayden                        Erik Kristensen                           
                                        Warren Banks                       Kim Webster 
                                        Karen Cross                          David Cross                            
                                        Rueben Kelly                         Paul Couch                            
                                        Tony Brooke                       Mike Halliday  
                                        Lee Morgan                           Charlie Harrison 
                                        Mike Myers-Kay                    Steve Davis 
                                        Boof Richardson                    Debbie Davis 
                                        Diane Myers-Kay                   Mike Purcell 
                                        John Harris                            Tony Daw 
                                        Joshua Bishop                       Brent Bell 
                                        Penny Burgess (Welfare Representative)                      
 
Area Representatives: 
Auckland:                        Paul Couch, 
Coromandel:                   Russel Skeet  
Tauranga:                       See Committee  
Whakatane                     Bazz Porter 
Rotorua:                         Te Kei Merito 
Rotorua:                          Dave Galvin 
Rotorua:                          Mike Purcell 
Hamilton:                        Stu Foster 
Hamilton:                        Barry Ngaheu 
Te Aroha:                       Gordon Eagleson, tel.  07-8846675 
Gisborne                         Dave Greaves 
Linton:                            Charlie Harrison 
Waiouru:                        Mike Halliday 
 
Museum Curator:        David Cross  
 

 

 
This newsletter is compiled by Des Anderson, President, of the 6th Battalion (Hauraki) Regimental Association 
Incorporated.  It contains many personal views and comments which the views of the Association or 
Committee may not always be. 
 

If for any reason you would like to be removed from the mailing list, please send an email to 
des.anderson@actrix.co.nz with the word ‘remove’ in the subject line or body 
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6th Battalion (Hauraki) Regimental Association Incorporated 

       

   Application Form  
       

 New Membership  Renewal Membership 
  Full  Associate  
       

Regimental Number    Date of birth 

       

Full Name      

       

Partners name (if applicable)    

       

Full Postal Address     

       

       

Telephone Number (home)    Business 

Mobile      Email 

       

Brief resume of service with 6 Hauraki   

(Include dates & appointments    

       

       

       

       

       

Highest Rank Held     

       

Service in other Units     
       
       

(If Associate member - your association to 6 Hauraki Assoc.) 
       
       

 OFFICE USE ONLY    
       
Date Joined  Receipt Number  Membership Number 
       
This information is collected for the purpose of the 6 Battalion (Hauraki) Regimental Association Incorporated 
and is strictly Confidential. It will not be supplied to any other person or organisation in compliance  
with the Privacy 
Act.      
       

Post Subscription to  Secretary M Kareko  91 Windsor Road Tauranga 

       

 Electronic payment to 6th Battalion Hauraki Regimental Assn: 

 Westpac: Number: 03 0435 0509893 001 Reference: Your name 

       



 

 

 Subscription Rate New Member $20.00  

   Renewal  $15.00  

   Perpetual Member $150.00  

 

 

 

       

        

        

       

       

         

         

         

         

        

       

        

        

       

         

         

         

         

        

      

      

      

      

        

       

        

       

       

        

        

       

         

         

         

         

        

       

        

        

       

       

         

         


